CAM VALE GROUP PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Cam Vale Group of Parishes held on 
 9th May 2013
Present:   
	Cllr T. Gilchrist
	Cllr. C. Jesty
	Cllr Mrs. K. Paterson

	Cllr Miss P. Regan
	Cllr G. Squires
	


Cllr Chris Loder (WDDC), Anne Tait (Parish Clerk)
David Fitzmaurice (Internal Auditor) and six Longburton parishioners
13/33   Election of Chairman 
	Nominee
	Proposer
	Seconder

	Cllr G. Squires
	Cllr T. Gilchrist
	Cllr G. Squires


RESOLVED:  that Cllr Squires be elected Chairman of the Parish Council for the ensuing year 2013-14.  Cllr Squires signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office and took the Chair.
 On the proposition of Cllr Jesty, seconded by Cllr Gilchrist it was proposed that the Chairman continues in office for a further twelve months on the understanding that he will perform all the functions of chairman except for the actual chairing of meetings, which will be undertaken by the Vice Chairman or by Cllr Tom Gilchrist.  All AGREED.
13/34     Election of Vice-Chairman
	Nominee
	Proposer
	Seconder

	Cllr N. Williams
	Cllr Miss P. Regan
	Cllr Mrs. K. Paterson


RESOLVED:  that Cllr N. Williams be elected Vice-Chairman of the Parish Council for the ensuing year 2013-14.

13/35   Appointment of an Internal Auditor: 

	Nominee
	Proposer
	Seconder

	David Fitzmaurice
	Cllr Miss P. Regan
	Cllr C. Jesty


RESOLVED:  that David Fitzmaurice be elected Honorary Internal Auditor for the Parish Council for the ensuing year 2013-14.

13/36   Appointment of two Councillor Representatives to DAPTC Central Area Committee:    Cllr Gilchrist AGREED for the Clerk to put his name forward to DAPTC as the representative for Cam Vale.    ALL AGREED.                     
13/37 Co-option of a Councillor for Holnest Parish:  On the proposal of Cllr Jesty seconded by Cllr Miss Regan, Mr. Allan Coffin was co-opted as a Councillor to the Parish Council.  Mr. Coffin signed his Declaration of Acceptance of Office and joined other Councillors at the table.
13/38 (a) Apologies for absence: Cllrs M. Bevan and N. Williams
13/38 (b) Declarations of personal and prejudicial interest: None received

13/39 Chairman’s Annual Report:  The Chairman read his report.
Appendix A
13/40   Report on the Annual Parish Meetings and matters arising to bring to the         attention of Cam Vale Group Parish Council for a decision on further action:
· Holnest - 17/04/13: - The Chairman, Cllr Clive Jesty gave a report on the meeting.
· Lillington and Leweston – 15/04/13: No report was given as the Chairman was not present.  It was AGREED that this item be deferred until the July meeting.
· Longburton - 23/04/13: The Chairman reported that a RESOLUTION was required Whistle Water and spending the Section 106 money:  The Chairman reported that the remainder of the money (£3,558) must be spent before 2nd Sept 2013, or it will be returned to the developer.    There were two projects that had been given favourable verbal encouragement from WDDC for an application to be submitted for approval:

1. A loop system to be fitted in Longburton Village Hall for the hearing impaired – approx cost £750.00
2. Play equipment to be stored by Mr. Fielding at West Hall House until such time as land becomes available for a play area in the Village

The Chairman asked for a show of hands on the following options:

1. Loop system with the balance being spent on play equipment

2. All £3,558 to be spent on play equipment


There was a clear majority on a show of hands for Option 1.  Councillors AGREED to 
support the majority view of parishioners.  The Chairman AGREED to write to the Village 
Hall Trustees and request that they formulate an application for the exact amount 
required for the loop and installation and send it to him by the end of May.
13/41 To approve the Cam Vale Group Parish Council Minutes held on 5th March 2013.  It was proposed by Cllr Miss Regan seconded by Cllr Mrs. Paterson and RESOLVED that the Minutes be approved and signed by the Chairman.
13/42 Clerk’s report on matters arising:   

· 13/23 Parking at the Whistle Water Development: Cllr Michael Bevan suggested at the meeting on 05/03/13 that a copy of the letter (dated 17/01/13) is sent to Andrew Martin – Head of DCC Highways, explaining that no reply had been received from any Officers at DCC or WDDC.  The Clerk received an e-mail on 02/05/13 from Roland Skeats Technical Officer Dorset Highways:
“This is to confirm the telephone conversation that I had with you some while ago about the Whistle Water farm entrance situation.  I advised you to talk to the district planning department about the issues of the new Tarmac lane, the alleged change of use from agricultural to commercial use and the noise nuisance.  We believe that the use of the highway is lawful.”
· 13/26 Road surface in each Parish:  The Clerk reported Tom Knott (DCC Community Highways Officer) has “confirmed that he has received the pothole list for each of the parishes in the Cam Vale group and will raise a Works Order to get the repairs carried out.  PEM number is 448530 and Works Order number CHA5 131670.
· Speedwatch in Longburton: The Clerk reported that the following parishioners had expressed an interest in joining the Community Speed Watch team: Lyndsay Loose, Chris Squires, Sharon Osment, Cheryl & Mike Ashburn, Richard McNeall and Stuart McCreadie.  The Chairman reported that the next step is for a volunteer to be the group co-ordinator, who will be the contact point with a designated Police officer, and to organise the availability of volunteers on the day chosen by them to carry out the speed check.  

13/43
 13/06_12/115(d) sherborne youth & community – outreach facility - The 
Mighty pod:  The Clerk reported on an e-mail received form Darren Rowe (Youth 
Worker) confirming dates for the Summer Term 2013, times 6.30 – 8.45 p.m:
· Thursday 2nd May

· Thursday 16th May

· Thursday 6th June

· Thursday 20th June

· Thursday 4th July

· Thursday 18th July
Darren also confirmed that that the visits to Longburton this term would be free to the Parish Council, as additional funding had been sourced by the Manager - Rachel Fraiz-Brown.  He also explained that his role with the Youth Centre had changed, which unfortunately meant that he will no longer be bringing The Pod to Longburton.   He thanked the parish council for all the support given to him with regards to The Pod. 
13/44 Planning Applications:  
[a]  Outcome of those previously reported –  numbers 2, 3, 4 and 5 as shown on the planning 
spreadsheet 
[b] Notice of those received since last meeting – numbers 6 - 13 as shown on the planning 
spreadsheet

Appendix B
13/45
 Financial Matters: The Clerk reported balances as at 30/04/12: 
· NatWest current account: £7,607.57
· Nationwide Business Investor Account: £571.31
Income received:

·  £4,345.00 - WDDC Precept

·  £35.00 - Joint Parishes’ Field Management Committee contribution (5 hours less PAYE) towards the cost of administrative services supplied by the Cam Vale Group Parish Council Clerk for the period 01/04/12 – 31/03/13
· £48.00 Contribution from Folke Parish Council to the TalkTalk Business broadband  - for the financial year ended  31/03/13

· 10p interest on the Nationwide Business Investor Account for the period 01/12/11 – 01/03/13
Payments made since the March 2013 meeting:

	£14.61
£2.92
	TalkTalk Business provision of broadband for March 2013
Invoice No: 09963723
VAT at 20%

	£19.63

£3.93
	TalkTalk Business provision of broadband for April 2013
Invoice No: TT0222350970
VAT at 20%


[a]Payments for consideration, approval or confirmation:
	£256.00
	Community First (Zurich) insurance re-newal from 01/06/13

	£65.10
	Clerk’s expenses

	£360.00
	Visionict – final 50% of total invoice for the design and development of Parish Council Website


It was proposed by Cllr Jesty seconded by Cllr Miss Regan and RESOLVED to approve the above payments. 
[b] To approve the Statement of Accounts for year ended 31st March 2013: It was proposed by Cllr Jesty, seconded by Cllr Mrs Paterson and RESOLVED that the accounts be approved.
Appendix C
[c] To review and confirm CVGPC Asset Register for year ended 31st March 2013:  It was proposed by Cllr Mrs Paterson, seconded by Cllr Miss Regan and RESOLVED that the assets were correct as shown in Appendix D.
Appendix D
[d] To review and confirm CVGPC Risk Assessment for year ended 31st March 2013:  It was proposed by Cllr Jesty, seconded by Cllr Miss Regan and RESOLVED that the level of cover was correct as shown in Appendix  E.
Appendix E
[e] To approve the Annual Governance Statement on the Annual Audit Return for the year ended 31/03/13: Cllr Gilchrist distributed a copy of the nine points to be agreed.   It was proposed by Cllr Miss Regan, seconded by Cllr Mrs. Paterson and RESOLVED that the Governance Statement be signed by the Chairman on behalf of the Parish Council. 
[f] To appoint a new signatory on: 

· the NatWest current account AND 

· Nationwide Business Investor account
It was proposed by Cllr Miss Regan, seconded by Cllr Mrs. Paterson and RESOLVED that Cllr Gilchrist would be the new signatory on the NatWest current account and Cllr Squires the new signatory on the Nationwide Business Investor account.  The Clerk distributed the forms.  It was noted that Cllr Hugh Taylor had been withdrawn as a signatory on the NatWest current account and that John Collins had been withdrawn as a signatory on the Nationwide Business Investor account.
[g] To agree a method of reporting an 'indicative' assessment of the PC's finances.  It was AGREED that this item would be deferred until the July 2013 meeting of the Parish Council.
13/46 The Speed Indicating Device (SID) [13/13] – John Collins reported that the volunteers would not be claiming expenses from the Parish Council for the period 01/04/12 – 31/03/13.  Following a serious accident,  DCC undertook a thorough re-view of the Health & Safety aspects of deploying the SID.  The outcome was that the deployment was suspended until further notice.  The volunteers were therefore unable to deploy the SID from July 2012 until the beginning of 2013.
13/47 Depot Redevelopment Update – The Chairman reported that there was to be a public open meeting to be held on 30/05/13 in Longburton Village Hall, facilitated by Deb Appleby of Locality.   She will be assisted by Sally Lloyd-Jacob a Planning and Urban Design Officer at WDDC.
13/48 Quantity of correspondence sent to Parish Councillors via e-mail and circulation - The Chairman asked Cllr Mrs. Paterson to comment on this item.  Cllr Mrs. Paterson queried whether it was necessary for all Councillors to be copied in to so many e-mails.  The Chairman confirmed that the Clerk, on average, receives double the amount of e-mails which are then forwarded onto Councillors.  He reminded Councillors that the meetings have been reduced to five per annum and it was important to keep all Councillors aware of current issues, as they may decide to comment or action further with the agreement of the Council.
13/49 The re-view of the Cam Vale Parish Plan 13/27 (13/11): Cllr Mrs. Paterson reported that she was due to meet with Roland Skeats and Sue McGowan on 15/05/13 to discuss the safely of pedestrians along the A352 without a footpath.  This was an action point against numbers 7, 9, 26 and 28 in the plan.
13/50 Clerk‘s Report:  no matters were raised. 
13/51 Report from Councillors attending meetings on behalf of CVGPC: no Councilors had attended any meetings. 
13/52 Rights of Way: 
· Holnest – Cllr Jesty nothing to report
· Leweston & Lillington - Mr. C. Boston nothing to report

· Longburton – Mr. Tilley nothing to report
13/53 Public Discussion: no discussion took place.
The Chairman thanked those present for their attendance and closed the meeting at

9.40 p.m.

      DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Thursday 18th July 2013
[image: image1.png]



PAGE  
666

